
CAROLINE: THE NEW FBC STAGIAIRE 
 
Studying for a French degree (BA equivalent) in commercial and business 
administration, Caroline Charnay has been recently appointed as a French Business 

Council stagiaire. She will work on various projects until August 2002. As Caroline 
says:" it is extremely enriching to discover a culturally rich region such as the North 
East of England and to help develop its international links. It is amazing to see the 

number of links already existing between France and England". 
 


